
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 038-2020 
 
A By-law to authorize temporary rent relief for not-for-profit City Tenants.   
 
WHEREAS the COVID-19 pandemic and associated emergency orders made by the 

Province of Ontario have necessitated the closure of many City-owned facilities used by 

tenants or licensees (collectively “Tenants”) who are not-for-profit organizations; 

AND WHEREAS the City desires to assist its not-for-profit Tenants by deferring the 

collection of rent and any proportionate share of operating and maintenance costs 

(collectively “Rent”); 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS 

FOLLOWS: 

1. Staff are hereby authorized to defer monthly Rent payments for not-for-profit 

Tenants within City-owned facilities for a period of three (3) months (April to June 

2020). 

 

Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 8th day of April, 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 

 
 
 
 

 
Todd Coles, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Authorized by Item No. 2 of Report No. 16 
of the Special Committee of the Whole 
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
April 8, 2020. 


